Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: RH/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0928

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed two storey and single storey rear extensions at 18 Vicarage Lane, Wilpshire BB7 9HX.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	No observations received.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a two storey detached house within the settlement boundary of Wilpshire. Permission is sought for a two-storey extension to create a further bedroom on the first floor and a kitchen extension on the ground floor with dimensions of approx. 4.4m x 8.3m with a hipped roof of maximum height approx. 7.3m, which will be approx. 0.8m lower than the existing roof on the main house. Materials used are render and red brickwork with slate on the roof all to match the existing property.

Permission is also sought for a single storey rear extension incorporating a sun-lounge and kitchen extension projecting approx. 4.3m from the property which is an increase of 1m from that of the existing property, incorporating a pitched roof of Cambrian slates with render to match the existing property and a maximum height of approx. 3.9m.

The size of the proposed two-storey extension would create a large expanse of rendered wall adjacent to neighbouring property 20 Vicarage Lane which has two glazed windows on the side, however this would have minimal detrimental impact as the windows are glazed and a similar application has been submitted by 20 Vicarage Lane (3/2007/0933) for a two-storey extension on the side which has the windows thus removing the issue. The single-storey rear extension would enhance the property, as it would replace the existing flat roof, thus improving the appearance of the property.

A bat survey was carried out and it was concluded that the proposed extension and building/roofing work does not pose any threat of disturbance to bats.

Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or have an effect on neighbouring properties.  As such, I recommend the application accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 18/10/2007














